6th AP RCE Meeting at Kitakyushu, Japan 20-21 October 2013

Minutes of the DRR Thematic Group 

15:15 – 17:00 hrs on 20 October 2013

Moderated by Abdhesh Gangwar the DRR group was attended by the following members:

1. Ms. Masako Ota, RCE Kitakyushu
2. Mr. Mitsutoshi Yasuda, RCE Okayama

3. Prof. Takaaki Koganezawa, RCE Greater Sendai

4. Mr. Wooyoung Choi, RCE Tongyeong

5. Ms. Yukiko Ota, Interpreter Staff 

6. Ms. Sayo Yoshitake, UNU-IAS
7. Dr. Abdhesh Gangwar, RCE Srinagar

RCEs Cebu, Bohol and East Kalimantan though opted for DRR group but participated in other groups.

In the wake of disasters happening so frequently world over and as the incidences of disasters will go on increasing both in their frequency and intensity, the group feels that theme DRR is very important, need of the hour and must continue to be discussed in RCE Meets, both at Regional, AP and the Global. 

The Group should prepare an inventory of the RCEs already engaged in and those interested to work on DRR, list out their capacities, skills, resources, like IEC material developed etc. The DRR Group should establish itself as a strong unit and engage in frequent exchange of information and material. 
Information, IEC material, skills, other capacities must be shared amongst Group RCEs strengthening each other. Exchange through internet as well as physical should be encouraged. The available IEC material should be adapted and translated into other languages as applicable. 

RCEs should work collectively first on some common disasters like cyclones and typhoons and then move on to other disasters of common interest. 

Schools form an important target group to address to DRR. DRR should be included into syllabus and curriculum. School buildings should be constructed in a way that they also serve shelter places during any disaster. The linkages between schools and community should be made stronger as is being done in Japan. Teachers and students are the key agents of change and need to work with community. Japan example must be shared with the rest of the group.

DRR case studies/success stories should be documented by UNU-IAS as done for biodiversity and other themes. This will help identify RCEs engaged in DRR and give visibility to the theme and the concerned RCEs. 
A website will be developed to begin with the contents texts of DRR; experience of various RCEs in DRR; evacuation, shelter management; list of strengths of RCEs in DRR etc and more to be added later on.

It is important to study geography and history of regions; relationships between global warming, CC and cyclones/ typhoons

RCEs should work on promoting early warning systems, emergency broadcasting and preparedness.

During any disaster especially in the location of the RCEs like the recent earthquake of 15 October in Philippines, in the area of operation of RCEs Cebu and Bohol the Group should immediately call upon RCE Community for help and do whatever is possible.
The RCEs of DRR Group should work together and develop collaborative projects.  
Prepared for UNU-IAS by Abdhesh Gangwar, RCE Srinagar abdhesh.gangwar@ceeindia.org
